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Happy New Year to you all!  I hope you had a wonderful fun filled Christmas and a relaxing break.   

At the start of this week I was sorry to announce that Emma Allen has left the staff here at Portreath 

School. Emma will be greatly missed, but we wish her all the very best and every success in the future.  

On Thursday I spent the afternoon with Sycamore Class making a lovely card full of drawings of 

horses and thoughtful messages for Mrs Allen.  The children shared their favourite memories of Mrs 

Allen which was very touching.   

Mrs Wickett, who has kindly stepped in to teach Sycamore Class at short notice, is doing a super job 

and I know that she, along with Mr Whetter, will ensure that the class have a great term.  I was very 

impressed with their behaviour and positive attitude whilst teaching them on Thursday afternoon. They 

really are a super class.   

I was delighted to receive photos of Harry and Lilian delivering the food to the foodbank.  They bought 

a huge amount of food with all the donations from families during the Christmas performances.  It 

makes me feel proud that we have children in our community who are really trying to make a 

difference to other peopleôs lives. 

This week we had an assembly about new yearôs resolutions.  Many of the children have signed up to 

one of the new yearôs resolutions suggested in the assembly. We thought carefully about the 

importance of working hard to achieve it, having a growth mindset but also not being too hard on 

yourself or give up if you slip up.         Cassie Pamplin 

Certificates 

Maple Class:  LowenðFor being happy and ready to 

learn. 

Rowan Class: WillðFor always being ready to learn. 

Sycamore Class: Willow-For being a very happy and 

positive learner! 

Oak Class: Erin-For being happy in her approach to 

learning. 

Cherry Class: MaxðFor a 

fantastic positive approach 

to the  new term. 

Wonder Workers 

This weeks wonder workers are: 

Maple Class: Harry 

Rowan Class: Henry 

Sycamore Class: Corin 

Oak Class: Samuel G 

Cherry Class: Fyn 

Kindness Tree 

This week leaves were given to: Mrs 

Wickett, Anna, Taylor-May, Harrison, May, 

Hugo, Bethany, Maisie, Maisy, Beatrice, 

Lucy and 

Sam Sporting Star 

This weekôs Sports Star is: Fyn 



Foodbank Update 

Harry and Lilian delivered the collection boxes that had luxury items in, from school 
and Nippers, on the Saturday before Christmas. They had the important job of 
handing out pre-made bags for either single people or for families that contained the 
luxury items and crackers. Also the people could then choose an item from each of 
the pink and blue boxes. They enjoyed their experience and met some lovely people.  
After Christmas they did an online shop with the money the school collected. They 
managed to get almost 300 items with the money!  They bought dry food like pasta, 
rice, tins of hot dogs, sardines, pasta sauce, soup etc. The photos below show the 
huge amount of food that was able to be bought! Harry delivered this on Saturday 
28th, so the Food Drop is stocked up for the New Year. The organisers could not 
believe the generosity shown by all at Portreath School. Thank you to everyone to 
contributed and to the Ford family for all their hard work and commitment.  

Being Inspired by Shakespeare 

KS2 are focusing on the Tudors this term.  Cherry Class have 

enjoyed matching up quotes from Shakespeare to modern day 

equivalents.  Oak Class have started reading a version of The 

Tempest.  Mrs Kerslake has just managed to secure a booking 

for a performance of the play for the whole school to watch next 

week (we are asking for Ã1 donations from all parents towards 

this).  Oak Class will also get to have 

a workshop linked to the play after-

wards. 

 

Parent Governor 

We are currently looking for a new parent governor.  If you are interested in knowing more please contact 

Mrs Pamplin or Mrs Gerrish by Friday 17th January. Thanks 



Clubs Reminder - this Half Term 

A letter has been sent out about clubs this half term.  Here are the clubs, please sign up online.  

Remember booking the whole half term means getting it at half price! Please note gymnastics is now full. 

Monday - Library and colouring: Mrs Middleton 

Tuesday - Arts and Crafts: Mrs Harris and Miss Bramley 

Wednesday - Around the World Dance: Mr Whetter or Music: Mr Allen 

Thursday - Gymnastics with Mr Whetter and Mrs Doble (FULL) 

Friday - Lego: Mrs Kerslake or Drama: Miss Bramley 

Also Dodgeball with Go Active on a Monday and KS2 Football on Tuesdays with Plymouth Argyle 

New Yearôs Resolutions 

Here are the 5 the children chose from: 

 

 

 

Perhaps ask your child which one they have signed up to 

do.  That way you can encourage them and discuss how 

they are doing.  Remind them to apply our school motto: 

believe, work hard, succeed! 

As a community it would be really good to have a new yearôs resolution linked to the school and 

#loveportreath.  As a result of the meeting with Sara, I would propose we adopt her idea of ñNew year 

2020 ....lets start encouraging wildlife into our school groundsò.  To begin with has anyone got 

any bird feeders or bird boxes they are not using? Sara is planning to install and maintain feeding 

stations around the school this month so that we can take part in the RSPB national 

birdwatch.  



Portreath Primary School, throughout the year, distributes fliers and magazines offering family services or posts 

details of local activities on the newsletter. Whilst we think that parents might like the information and find it useful, 

the school does not endorse these services.  

Inset Days 

Monday 24th February 2020 

(Apologies, the 14th February had incorrectly been 

listed as inset day, the correct date is Monday 24th 

February). 

Tuesday 14th April 2020 

Monday 1st June 2020 

Thursday 23rd July 2020 

Key Dates 

 

The Tempest (Whole School) - 17th January 

Illogan Church and Woods Visit (Rowan 

Class) - 14th January 

Cornish Caretakers follow up show on Miners 

(Whole School) ï21st January 

Eden Trip (Maple and Rowan) -31st January 

Half Termð17th Feb to 24th Feb 

 


